-----Original Message-----

From:
Paul M. Guyet [mailto:pmg@amecs.com] 

Sent:
Wednesday, February 05, 2003 5:58 PM

To:
'mmcfarla@holycross.edu'

Cc:
'mcollins@scms.org'; 'kmcnamara@holycross.edu';


'pmccarthy@holycross.edu'; 'rdelisle@worcesterdiocese.org';


'crusader@holycross.edu'; 'eastell@telegram.com';'levens@bc.edu';


'cfpnews@aol.com'; 'aenrique@bostonpilot.org';


'vic@trainingassociates.com'; 'thoopes@ncregister.com';

Subject:
Alumni Fund etal

Reverend Michael C. McFarland, S.J.

President 

College of The Holy Cross

Worcester, MA 01610-2395

Dear Fr. McFarland:

Received you letter updating us on the goings-on at the Cross.  There are several issues I would like to take with that letter and other issues concerning Holy Cross:

1)
FINANCES: In your letter dated January 2003 you ask us to stretch farther than before in order to make up for the current short-fall of money to run Holy Cross.  At last you have discovered what most senior citizens in this country have discovered: the spigot is running dry - their savings accounts have dwindled and they do not have enough money to live on.  I commend your initial endeavors to cut back on spending but it seems to me that the school and most other colleges and universities have been spending money like drunken sailors for far too long.  Look at the "new apartment-style residences", a business I know.  My understanding is that Holy Cross could have had luxury student housing built at a much lower cost but these buildings were commissioned when the money was flowing freely.  That is when you should have put some money aside for this rainy day instead of spending 60% to 70 % more than what was needed to build good student housing.

2)
THE VAGINA MONOLOGUES.  The school will sponsor the Vagina Monologues AGAIN.  Unlike most of our alumni I did take the time and effort (it was an effort) to read the play although I refuse to see it.  Just one example:  at a time when the Catholic Church is being ridiculed for allowing men to continue acting as priests after learning that these priests had defiled children how can the administration condone and encourage people to see this very vulgar play that depicts a woman in her twenties giving a young girl (10 or 12 years old) alcoholic drink and then having sex with that child! Does matter that it is not a boy!  Was I born yesterday, or isn't that a sin and doesn't it encourage more sin!  Is it because the play raises money for battered women??  What about the "end should never justify the means" or is that phrase just a figment of my imagination?  I will and do continue to give money to charities that help women.  I work with a local group called JMJ Life Center.  I contribute to JMJ, the American Life League, the Catholic Home Bureau, and Catholic Community Services - all organizations that really help women.

3)
I will continue to tighe for the Church as well as Catholic organizations that are doing good but there is no need to ask me for any money since I stopped giving my annual gift to the President's Club last year after you permitted the Vagina Monologues to be played on Ash Wednesday.  I encourage all alumni who agree with me to do the same.  As my friend Fr. Tim says: "STARVE US INTO SANCTITY", otherwise you will not see any change.  

4)
"WHAT WILL IT GAIN A MAN IF HE GAINS THE ENTIRE WORLD AND LOSES HIS SOUL?"  This is what St. Ignatius Loyola asked St. Francis Xavier.  In my letter to you on the feast day of St. Francis Xavier (December 3) I asked you a similar question:  What would St. Francis and ST. Ignatius think about the way you are making Holy Cross "secular" and "worldly" in regard to its Jesuit mission.  Didn't these men of God live in a changing and secular world!  Weren't they and the Jesuits who followed them the defenders of the Pope for more than 450 years!   In your response you said that the Provincial and Fr. General are in agreement with what you are doing at the Cross.  Does this mean that the Provincial and the Fr. General are not in agreement with the Pope who has stated that all universities/colleges that wish to be called Catholic must conform to Church teaching?  

Please return Holy Cross to its rightful position as the leader of all Catholic colleges in the United States.  

Sincerely,

Paul M. Guyet'61 and '62  (I started with the class of '61 and graduated

with the class of '62 because I was kicked out of school for checking in

a classmate at daily mass.  Now I attend mass several times a week

without being required to do so and enjoy it:  just one of the many

positive results of Jesuit training and discipline.)
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